
State of Arizona 

COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL CONDUCT 

Disposition of Complaint 21-375 

Judge: 

Complainant: 

ORDER 

An anonymous complainant alleged a justice of the peace made a racist social 
media post.  

The role of the Commission on Judicial Conduct is to impartially determine 
whether a judicial officer has engaged in conduct that violates the Arizona Code of 
Judicial Conduct or Article 6.1 of the Arizona Constitution. There must be clear and 
convincing evidence of such a violation in order for the Commission to take 
disciplinary action against a judicial officer. 

After review, the Commission found that certain language of the judge’s post 
gave the perception of a bias and was an appearance of impropriety. While this was 
improper under Rule 1.2 of the Code of Judicial Conduct, the Scope Section of the 
Code provides that not every transgression will result in the imposition of 
discipline. The Commission decided, after considering all the facts and 
circumstances, to dismiss the Complaint pursuant to Commission Rules 16(b) and 
23(a), but to issue a warning letter to the judicial officer reminding her of the need 
to exercise vigilance over the contents of her social media postings, both personally 
and professionally. 

Commission member Colleen E. Concannon did not participate in the 
consideration of this matter. 

Dated: June 10, 2022 

FOR THE COMMISSION 

 

/s/ Louis Frank Dominguez    
Hon. Louis Frank Dominguez 
Commission Chair 

 
Copies of this order were distributed to all 
appropriate persons on June 10, 2022. 










